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Senator Siewert asked: -On the gag clause: as I understand it, Minister Gillard
has written to all NGOs to say, "You can ignore this clause.' I have spoken to a
number of NGOs that have had their letter, but I have also spoken to some that
have not. Did it apply also to legal aid centres?

Ms Wilson-I will have to take that on notice. I am sorry; I do not have that
_information with me. I understand that both the Deputy Prime Minister and
Minister Macklin have been looking at the arrangements with respect to the
organisations that their departments have relationships with, but I am not sure
how broadly that work extended, so I will take it on notice for you.

Senator SIEWERT-If you could, that would be appreciated, because there have
been announcements-very strongly welcomed by the NGO community, I might
add-about that clause having been removed. But I was in fact talking to some last
week who have not had the letter. That would be appreciated. Thank you.

Answer: The Attorney-General's Department has advised that Service Agreements
between the Commonwealth and community legal centres do not contain any 'anti-
advocacy' clauses.
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